Barrhill Community Council


                                     Minutes of AGM held 25th April 2007          DRAFT
1.
Present:
Committee:  Duncan Barr (DB) (Chair), Vincent Hughes (VH), Frank Claytonsmith



(FC), Dave Holtom (DH), Fionnadh Ratchford (FR) Tommy Donnelly (TD), David



Farmery (DF), Clare Kennedy (CK).



In Attendance:

Cllr. Paul Torrance, South Ayrshire Council (SAC)



Members of Public:

2
2.
Apologies:
Peter Linton, South Ayrshire Council (SAC), PC Eccles (Strathclyde Police)                        
3. Minutes of Previous AGM Meeting:

Approved: VH

Seconded: CK

4.
Chairman’s report:

Duncan Barr stated that the previous 12 months had been the most interesting that he had taken part in during his time with the Community Council. Windfarms dominated proceedings and as a result, the Barrhill Development Association (BDA), was set up, with a much wider group of interested people. The Carrick Community Council Forum (CCCF) was established to share issues.  The Scottish Community Action Research Fund (SCARF) was undertaken and this great document outlines for us the wishes and desires of our community. The proposed Car Park, next to the school was progressing slowly. Duncan thanked each of the Community Councillors in turn, for their ongoing support and declared that it was the strongest Council to date. He thanked Cllr. Torrance for all his help and support, Peter Linton for his diplomacy and Maureen for help with the hall.

5. Treasurer’s Report:

Tommy Donnelly presented and circulated the recent audit and stated that he was happy with the situation. DH queried an entry of “no receipt”. This was an error.

6. Secretary’s Report

Frank Claytonsmith reported 18 months as Secretary and of an exceptional year, where greater demands were placed on his position through windfarms, managing SCARF, and involvement with the BDA. In addition he had set up and with other members attended numerous meetings with South Ayrshire Council, Forestry Commission, CCCF and Barrhill Primary School Board. The tasks are made easier through the essential use of a computer despite a disaster last summer when his computer crashed. His highlights included planning reviews for SAC, the BDA and finding out who owned the Goods Yard. The completion of SCARF will be a great kick start for the BDA. He thanked Sally Donnelly for copying, FR for the minutes and Maureen for help in setting up meetings.

7. Election of Office Bearer’s

Following the reports from the Office Bearers the Chairman handed control of the meeting to Cllr Torrance to conduct the appointment of Office Bearers for the forthcoming year.  The outcome was:

Chairman: Duncan Barr - Proposed TD, Seconded  DF.

Vice-Chairman: Vincent Hughes – Proposed DB, Seconded CK.

Treasurer: Tommy Donnelly – Proposed DF, Seconded DB.

Secretary: Fionnadh Ratchford – Proposed DB, Seconded DH
Minute Secretary: Frank Claytonsmith – Proposed VH, Seconded CK.


In the absence of any further nominations all the above were duly elected to respective Committee positions for 2007-2008.


Cllr. Torrance spoke about his 12 years representing this area, the changes he had seen. He stressed the need to fight our corner to retain services. He wants to continue to assist with Barrhill Development Association for as long as he is wanted. He is also prepared to offer his help during the forthcoming elections. He felt very positive for our future through the strengths and skills evident in the community.


At this point control of the meeting as handed back to the chairman, Duncan Barr, who proceeded to conduct the usual Community Council business meeting.


The AGM concluded at 7.35 pm.








































